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 18/19 MAY 2024                                                  PENTECOST  - YEAR B 

 
 

READINGS 
 

First Reading:  
Acts 2:1-11 
 

When Pentecost day came round, they had all met in one room, when 
suddenly they heard what sounded like a powerful wind from heaven, 
the noise of which filled the entire house in which they were sitting; and 
something appeared to them that seemed like tongues of fire; these  
separated and came to rest on the head of each of them. They were all 
filled with the Holy Spirit, and began to speak foreign languages as the 
Spirit gave them the gift of speech. 

Now there were devout men living in Jerusalem from every nation under 
heaven, and at this sound they all assembled, each one bewildered to 
hear these men speaking his own language. They were amazed and 
astonished. ‘Surely’ they said ‘all these men speaking are Galileans? How 
does it happen that each of us hears them in his own native language? 
Parthians, Medes and Elamites; people from Mesopotamia, Judaea and 
Cappadocia, Pontus and Asia, Phrygia and Pamphylia, Egypt and the parts 
of Libya round Cyrene; as well as visitors from Rome – Jews and  
proselytes alike – Cretans and Arabs; we hear them preaching in our own 
language about the marvels of God.’ 

 
 

Antiphon to the Psalm:   
Psalm: 103(104):1,24,29-31,34 
 

Lord, send out your Spirit, and renew the face of the earth. 
 
 

Second Reading: 
1 Corinthians 12:3-7,12-13 
 

No one can say, ‘Jesus is Lord’ unless he is under the influence of the  
Holy Spirit. 

There is a variety of gifts but always the same Spirit; there are all sorts of 
service to be done, but always to the same Lord; working in all sorts of 
different ways in different people, it is the same God who is working in all 
of them. The particular way in which the Spirit is given to each person is 
for a good purpose.  

Just as a human body, though it is made up of many parts, is a single unit 
because all these parts, though many, make one body, so it is with Christ. 
In the one Spirit we were all baptised, Jews as well as Greeks, slaves as 
well as citizens, and one Spirit was given to us all to drink. 

 
 
 

Psalm 84 

PARISH TEAM 

Fr Mark Baumgarten - Parish Priest 

Fr Errol Lobo 

Deacon Patrick Moore  

Mrs Karen Daubney - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Julie Bogoni - Parish Secretary  

Mrs Helen Chew - Parish Finance Officer 

Ms Helen Lesniak - Chi Rho Coordinator 
 

WEEKEND MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday: 6.00pm Vigil Mass 
Sunday: 7.30am, 9.30am & 6.00pm 
 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine 
Sunday: 9.00am 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Monday & Thursday: 8.00am 
Tuesday: 7.00pm 
Wednesday & Friday: 9.00am 
Saturday: 8.00am 

ADORATION  
Wednesday: 9.30am - 12.30pm  
Saturday: 8.30am - 9.00am  

RECONCILIATION 

ST FRANCIS XAVIER - Hilbert 
Saturday 8.30am - 9.00am & 5.00pm - 5.45pm 
Sunday 5.15pm - 5.45pm 

ST KEVIN - Serpentine  
First Sunday of the month after 9am Mass 

BAPTISMS / MARRIAGES  
By appointment; please contact the office. 
 
 

SCHOENSTATT SHRINE 
9 Talus Drive, Mt Richon 6112 
Phone: 9399 2349 www.schoenstattwa.org.au 

Opening Hours: 7.00am - 8.00pm 

Fridays: 10.00am Holy Mass, followed by  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament until 8.15pm 

XAVIER CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
271 Forrest Rd, Hilbert WA 6112 
Phone: 9391 7000 
E-mail: admin@xavier.wa.edu.au 

SALVADO CATHOLIC COLLEGE 
115 Abernethy Rd, Byford WA 6122 
Phone: 9526 4500 
E-mail: admin@salvado.wa.edu.au 

ST JOHN BOSCO COLLEGE 
170 Monticello Parkway, Piara Waters WA 6112 
Phone: 9234 9600 
E-mail: admin@stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au 

St Francis Xavier Church 279 Forrest Road, Hilbert 6112                                          St Kevin’s Church  38 Richardson Street, Serpentine 6026 



Sequence 
 

Gospel Acclamation 
 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful 
and kindle in them the fire of your love. 
Alleluia! 
 
 

GOSPEL 
John 15:26-27; 16:12-15 

Jesus said to his disciples: 
‘When the Advocate comes, 
whom I shall send to you from the Father, 
the Spirit of truth who issues from the Father, 
he will be my witness. 
And you too will be witnesses, 
because you have been with me from the outset. 
‘I still have many things to say to you 
but they would be too much for you now. 
But when the Spirit of truth comes 
he will lead you to the complete truth, 
since he will not be speaking as from himself 
but will say only what he has learnt; 
and he will tell you of the things to come. 
He will glorify me, 
since all he tells you 
will be taken from what is mine. 
Everything the Father has is mine; 
that is why I said: 
All he tells you 
will be taken from what is mine.’ 

WEEKLY CALENDAR 
 

Monday, 20 May - The BVM, Mother of the Church 
08.00am - Mass 
05.00pm - SVDP Meeting 
 

Tuesday, 21 May– St Rita of Cascia  
04.00pm - Chi Rho 
05.30pm - Legion of Mary 
07.00pm - Mass 
 

Wednesday, 22 May -   
08.30am - Rosary 
09.00am - Mass   
09.30am - Adoration  
 

Thursday, 23 May -  
08.00am - Mass 
 

Friday, 24 May - Our Lady, Help of Christian 
09.00am - Mass 
09.30am - May Devotions 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK: Please pray for those in our Parish ‘Book of 
the Sick’. You are welcome to add names to this book in the 
church foyer and cross out names when prayers are no longer 
required.  
 

DEATH & ANNIVERSARY: Prayers this week will be offered for  
M M Philip, Monica Fernandez, Olga Beor, Wiktoria Kazwierczak, 
Alvin Junior, Ness Wilson,  Clint Olsen,  Colin Reed, Patrick Ryan, 
Rosina Luculano,  Nelia Kalassay,  Stella Conlon,  Phyllis Bauer,    
Robert Grahame, Michael Andrew Abbott, Anna Klar and all our 
dearly departed, those recently deceased and those who have 
their anniversaries around this time. May all our dearly departed 
rest in the Lord’s peace. 

John 17:11 

Our Parish Safeguarding Officers: 
 

        ATU AMATO   0430 336 594  
 SMITHA EMPRAYIL  0422 364 078 
      REBECCA FURFARO 0431 905 142 
      WENDY MONGAN 0429 977 887 
 

Email: sgo.armadale@perthcatholic.org.au  
 

Armadale Parish is committed to the safety and security of all  
children, young people and vulnerable adults.  



FR ERROL FAREWELL: All are welcome to attend the 9.30am 
Mass as Fr Errol celebrates his final Mass here at SFX 
Church. Afterwards there will be morning tea with cake in 
the Betty Knight Hall. All are welcome! We sincerely thank 
Fr Errol for his service to our community and wish him well 
as he begins his new appointment at St Mary’s Church in  
Kalgoorlie. Fr Errol would like to thank parishioners, our 
parish school communities, the Legion of Mary and  
St Vincent de Paul for the generous gifts he received for his  
ordination, which included a Mass Kit and Holy oils.  

RCIA RITE OF MISSIONING: This weekend, Fr Errol will bless 
our new Catholics at the 9.30am Mass as they complete the 
formal part of their faith journey and are now invited to go 
out and spread the good news of Christ. 

EL SHADDAI: All parishioners are invited to join us for  
prayer and fellowship in Xavier House this Sunday at 11am. 

ADORATION: Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is held 
every Wednesday from 9.30am to 12.30pm.  

LEGION OF MARY: During the month of May we will be 
honouring our Blessed Mother Mary with Devotions  
every Friday at 9.30am commencing with hymns, Rosary 
and Prayer Petitions. We invite all parishioners to join us for 
the Devotions following Mass. 

EVENTS TEAM: It will soon be time for our fabulous  
International Food fair.  Again, we would like to invite  
parishioners to assist us with this festival. We are hoping to 
host it on Sunday 23 June. For those who love to cook this 
is an opportunity to come together socially with fellow  
parishioners and to represent your country or culture 
showcasing your culinary talents with your favourite food. 
We hope to have many countries represented with African, 
Italian, Burmese, Australian, Polynesian, Indian cuisine,  
Filipino and French etc. If you are interested in cooking 
please write your name, and phone number on the sheet 
in the foyer of the Church and you will be contacted by a  
member of the Events Team. We are also requiring  
assistance with tickets sales and with the event set up which 
will take place on the Saturday and Sunday morning as well 
as the Sunday clean up. If you are able to assist with these 
tasks please put your name down on the sign up sheet in 
the foyer. If we do not have enough people who come 
 forward and assist with the organisation of this event it 
will not be going ahead. 

ORDINATION TO THE DEACONATE: Congratulations and 
best wishes to Marco Ferraioli, Jupiter Bin Justin and 
Gionata Pagani as they celebrate their Ordination to the 
Deaconate at St Mary’s Cathedral this Thursday 23 May at 
7pm.  All welcome!  

YOUNG ADULTS WINTER DANCE: Saturday, 25 May at 
7.30pm in the parish hall. Get your tickets now! $25 each, 
proceeds will go to the SVDP Society. Visit: https://
www.eventbrite.com/e/sfx-winter-dance-2024-tickets-
856630554047?aff=oddtdtcreator  
 

24:7 YOUTH: Last Sunday, 24:7 Armadale got together again 
for a great time with lots of games and laughs. We had a  
completely improvised, hilarious skit, that broke down  
exactly what it was like to be the prodigal son when he was 
living it up in the city! We reflected in small groups about 
times in our life where we chose to pursue something that 
might have pulled us away from the Father. Our next  
session on 26 May, we will be continuing the story, as the 
prodigal son hits rock bottom and comes to some heavy  
realisations. We will also be hearing from one of the 
 amazing students, who will be sharing a testimony about a 
time in their life where they were at rock bottom and  
realised that they had to make a change. Hope to see you 
there! Jerome 
 

PLANNED GIVING ENVELOPES: Please check your BOX OF 
ENVELOPES FOR NUMBER #69. If you have this number, 
please contact the parish office.  

WORLD MISSION ROSARY FOR YOUTH: The Legion of 
Mary has joined with Catholic Mission in Our Lady's 
month of May to promote the World Mission Rosary for 
Youth. Members of the Legion of Mary are visiting St 
John Bosco College, year 4, 5 and 6 students over the 
next two weeks to pray the rosary and distribute Rosaries 
to every child provided by WA Director of Catholic  
Missions, Francis Leong. The World Mission Rosary  
focuses on the poor on five continents, Africa, the  
Americas, Europe, Oceania and Asia. The children receive 
information about the struggles on these continents and 
how they can support them through prayer. The year 4 
children on Wednesday asked amazing insightful  
questions and were inspired to do more in their personal 
prayer life. If you would like more information about 
World Mission Rosary please contact Francis Leong at 
director.cm@perthcatholic.org.au or visit: 
 www.catholicmission.org.au 
 

SAFEGUARDING NATIONAL AUDIT: As you may be 
aware, Armadale Parish has been selected by the  
Archdiocese to participate in an audit of its implementa-
tion of the National Catholic Safeguarding Standards 
(NCSS) this year. Safeguarding training is mandatory for 
all paid and volunteer workers within the Archdiocese, 
whether you work with children or not. It is our collective 
responsibility to ensure the safety of all children and  
vulnerable adults within our community. If you did not 
attend the recent training at our parish, please visit: 
http://safeguarding.perthcatholic.org.au/training or call  
9221 7762 to register for a session either online or at a 
neighbouring parish as soon as possible. Every volunteer 
must also complete a Personal Declaration Form, which 
are available in the foyer of the church, please return to 
the parish office. If you are no longer involved in any 
ministry, please notify the parish office via email to  
armadale@perthcatholic.org.au so that we can remove 
you from the list. 
 

MINISTRIES ROSTER CHANGES LAST CHANCE! Acolytes, 
Readers, Hospitality Ministers and Altar Servers - If you 
require any changes to your roster please contact your  
co-ordinator BEFORE WEDNESDAY.   

INVITATION FOR COUPLES TO OUR MARRIAGE CAMINO: 
We, the Schoenstatt Family Branch, invite you to follow 
the pilgrim pathway of your marriage together, with – A 
Marriage Camino. The fifteen pillars shed light on your 
path through life with all its ups and downs and  
encourage you to strengthen your marriage. Our hope is 
that you enter into dialogue with each other and get onto 
the track of what grows and supports your love. Join us 
on Saturday 8 June, from 9.30am to 4.30pm at the 
Schoenstatt Shrine, 9 Talus Dr Mt Richon. $15 per  
couple. BYO lunch. Tea & coffee provided. Unfortunately 
we are unable to provide childcare. Bookings essential: 
Please contact Philomena & David Theseira via email: 
pd@theseira.family or call 0417 936 757. 

YOUNG ADULTS RETREAT: Embark on a transformative  
journey with Catholic Youth Ministry at our Getaway 
Weekend Retreat, tailored for young adults aged 18-30. 
Getaway Weekend is a time to get away from the  
busyness of life and to reconnect with your faith. The 
Weekend's theme is 'Consumed by Grace', drawing  
inspiration from John 1:16-17, "From his fullness we have 
all received, grace upon grace." Through heartfelt  
testimonies, insightful discussions, and reflective activi-
ties, immerse yourself in the transformative power of 
grace. Join us for a weekend of spiritual rejuvenation, 
community bonding, and personal growth from Friday 
July 5 - Sunday July 7 at  Manjedal Activity Centre.  
Register at: bit.ly/getaway grace  
 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sfx-winter-dance-2024-tickets-856630554047?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sfx-winter-dance-2024-tickets-856630554047?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/sfx-winter-dance-2024-tickets-856630554047?aff=oddtdtcreator
mailto:director.cm@perthcatholic.org.au
http://www.catholicmission.org.au
mailto:pd@theseira.family


ST JOHN BOSCO 
Term Two is moving along beautifully in our Tenth Year at St John 
Bosco College. Our 2024 Calendar is available at https://
www.stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au/calendar/ 
Recently we had a liturgy to celebrate the Feast of St Dominic 
Savio on May 6. On Tuesday May 14, Father Errol celebrated his 
first Mass at the College on the Feast Day of one of our House 
Patrons, St Maria Mazzarello. The Mass took place in our new 
Mazzarello Sport and Recreation Centre. Father Errol was  
presented with a Missal to celebrate his Ordination to the  
Priesthood. Thank you to Father Errol for inspiring our Bosco  
students to use their God given gifts and talents to the best of 
their ability. We wish Father Errol every blessing in his new Parish 
in Kalgoorlie. 
We have had many exciting joyful experiences so far this term for 
all our Bosco students. Amongst the highlights was our Primary 
Disco, Year 7 Retreat and our whole College Mother’s day  
Celebrations. This week we had our Fruits of the Holy Spirit As-
semblies on Patience. 
Interviews are now taking place for Kindergarten in 2025. We are 
accepting enrolments for Kindergarten for 2026, as well as Year 7 
to Year 12 for 2025. Further details can be obtained from 
our Dean of Community and Engagement, Mrs Maggie Burton 
on 92349600/admin@stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au 
For enrolment information, visit our website at:   
https://www.stjohnbosco.wa.edu.au/enrolment-process/ 
Our Bosco Community are always grateful for your 
prayers and support and wish the St Francis Xavier 
Community every blessing. 

Yours in Christ 
Kevin Sheehy 
Principal 

INVITATION FOR COUPLES TO 
OUR MARRIAGE CAMINO   

Saturday 8 June 2024  

9.30am to 4.30pm 

Schoenstatt Shrine,  
9 Talus Dr Mt Richon  

$15 per couple 
 

BYO lunch. Tea & coffee provided. 
Unfortunately we are unable to provide childcare. 
 

Bookings essential:  
contact Philomena & David Theseira 
pd@theseira.family or 0417 936 757 

Register at:  
bit.ly/getaway grace  
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